
April 2023 

 

Dear Editor of Current Issues in molecular biology, 

 

I have a pleasure of sending you the manuscript entitled “Alveolar bone preservation 

using a combination of nanocrystalline hydroxyapatite and injectable platelet rich 

fibrin: A Study in Rats” authored by Andries Pascawinata, Gusti Revilla, Roni Eka 

Sahputra, and Syukri Arief to be considered for publication as a research article in your 

prestigious journal – Current issues in molecular biology – MDPI.  

This manuscript is a report of Alveolar bone preservation using a combination of 

nanocrystalline hydroxyapatite and injectable platelet rich fibrin, a study in rats. 

nanocrystalline hydroxyapatite (HA) has limited osteoinductive properties, because of 

which researchers try to combine HA with various materials to improve its osteoinductive 

ability such as injectable platelet rich fibrin (IPRF). This study aimed to examine the effects 

of implantation of a combination of HA and IPRF on the expression of Tartrate Resistant 

Acid Phosphatase (TRAP), and Alkaline Phosphatase (ALP), Osteocalcin (OCN) and New 

Bone Formation. This study used nanocrystalline hydroxyapatite made from a pensi shell 

(corbicula moltkiana), and also used IPRF which taken autogenously from rats blood as a 

combination of nanocrystalline hydroxyapatite to produce a synergistic combination and 

can increase bone regeneration ability. 

 

We have no conflicts of interest to disclose. We hope to be considered for publication as 

a research article in your Current Issues in molecular biology journal. 

Please address all correspondence concerning this manuscript to me. 

Thank you very much for your consideration. 

 

Your sincerely, 

Corresponding author; 

Gusti Revilla 

Department of Biomedics,  

Faculty of Medicine - Andalas University 

Padang - Indonesia 

gustirevilla@med.unand.ac.id 
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